May 28, 2024

Chandler MS4 Stormwater Board Meeting Minutes

The Chandler MS4 Stormwater meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Chandler Town
Hall.

Roll Call, Present; Rainey, Williams, Elder and MS4 Coordinator Bell

Minutes: Motion was made by Rainey and seconded by Williams to accept the minutes from
the April 22, 2024 meeting. Roll call vote: Williams yes, Rainey yes, Elder yes.

Report of the Storm Water Coordinator: Bell reported the Stormwater balance to be
$171,900.83. It was noted that both Bell and Perkins completed training and passed the test to
be MS4 Compliance and Enforcement Certified Inspectors. There was discussion of the past
stormwater event in which we had 3.8 inches of rain on May 14, it was noted that the culvert
pipe at 343 W. Williams St. is undersized.

Old Business: Elder made the motion to accept the Draft Stormwater Ordinance by Burke
Engineering and send to Council for approval, Rainey seconded. Roll call vote: Williams yes,
Elder yes, Rainey yes.

New Business: There was discussion on Public Involvement and Education for MS4 compliance
and Rainey made the motion that we install an Informational Board at the park, pass out
materials to inform the public during National Night Out and make a classroom presentation on
Water Quality. It was also noted the need to produce some new materials to hand out. Elder
seconded the motion. Roll call vote: Elder yes, Williams yes, Rainey yes.

Bell informed the board that DNR was installing a new 29 acre Wetland on Heim Rd. and that
the Town of Chandler had been asked to take over the management once the Wetland is
completed. It may be 7-10 years before the town will begin to care for and maintain the
Wetland. Chandler will receive a stipend for the maintenance of the area, the amount is yet to
be determined as we continue talks with DNR and the engineers who are designing the area.






